RYLA Meeting - February 27, 1988

The meeting was called to order. Those present were: Warren
Holm, Jim Poppe, Stan Haas, Kevin Ferrell, Clark Lupton, Murph
Widdowfield, Marc Lemieux and Sue Mendenhall.

The minutes were approved as mailed,

Warren reported the finances of the committee are in good shape
with $4,898.34 as of 2-27-88. We need 80-85 students to break
even this yvear.

Scheolarships were discussed at length. Eight were awarded last
yvear, The committee agreed to offer the following clubs full or
part scholarships: Yuma-1, Akron-1/2, Sedgwick County-1, Wray-1,
Kemmerer-1, Riverton-1/2, Morrill-1/2 and Torrington-1/2.

Seven students still have not paid for their camp picture.

Murph reported that we have 45 reservation forms in, 16 from
District 544 with 20 maybe’'s and 29 from District 545 with 45
maybe’'s. Our goal is 130 students.

Jim Poppe went over the list of speakers and asked people to
start making contacts and get commitments from the speakers.

Stan brought wus up to date on how the promotion was going in
District 544. Personal phone calls generated the best results.

Murph passed out a tentative daily camp schedule and asked for
our input at our next meeting. The evening in Estes Park was
evaluated from a cost standpeoint. The park fees were $244 and
the bus rental ran $204.00,

The sports and extra-curricular activities were discussed at
length. The idea of two separate competitions, sports and the
computer business, was decided upon. The group size was brought
up with 9-12 students being the ideal grcoup size.

The next meeting will be at Cheyenne, Wyoming at Little America
in conjunction with PETS. The commitfee is invited to stay for
lunch and promote RYLA with the incoming club president’s.

The April meeting will be April 16th at the YMCA camp in Estes
park where we can look at the lodging arrangements and find a
prlace to set up the computers.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at
12:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

SAm

Susan A. Mendenhall



